
Have a lovely weekend

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

25th March 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,
I know that I often talk about the weather, but hasn’t it been lovely to 
enjoy the warm sunshine this week?
With only a week to go until the Easter holidays we have many exciting 
events planned in school,
We will be enjoying the year five class assembly on Wednesday, all classes 
will be visiting St Andrew’s church to look at the ‘Stations of the Cross’ in 
the graveyard and all children will enjoy the shine time treat at the end of 
next week!
We are saying GOODBYE to Abigail (in year three) and her family who are 
moving to a new county. We wish them the very best in the future and 
want to thank them for their support. We have benefited from a number 
of generous donations from collections from the customers of the Duke of 
Wellington.

If the news is worrying your child,
this Newsround link might have
some useful strategies to use.
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/
13865002?fbclid=IwAR08DEropD
Zxp89ieShju2GDOxWLtUEy7DuV
WURlYOIpEEs8M8fkIvnZRPs

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

Shining at Home

At St Andrew’s we celebrate the ‘Whole’ 
child and understand that many children 

‘shine brightly’ at home as well as at school.
We have started a ‘shining at home’ page in 

the newsletter.
If you would like to share some news about 

your child please do email to 
office@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk by 

Thursday and it will be included in that 
week’s newsletter. 

School Meal Price change.
From 19th April the price of school 

meals will increase to 
£2.30 per meal.

This is due to the national rise in 
energy and food costs.

We have tried to keep the costs 
manageable and there has not been a 
price change for many years. Sadly, 

we have no option at this time.
Thank you all for your ongoing 

support .

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/13865002?fbclid=IwAR08DEropDZxp89ieShju2GDOxWLtUEy7DuVWURlYOIpEEs8M8fkIvnZRPs
mailto:office@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.

These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this week. 
We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard to make!

Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Zachariah  – Apple
Henry M – Birch

Logan – Cherry
Izzy– Fir

Whole class  – Maple
Whole class - Oak

Oliver – Rowan
Phoebe  – Sycamore

All Digital Leaders and our Class Councillors for their brilliant hard work and 
for their commitment, also for giving up lunchtimes willingly to prepare for 

collective worship.

SHINING AT CROSS 
COUNTRY

We were incredibly proud of all 44 children 
who attended the Cross Country event at 

Tabor High School in Braintree on 
Wednesday 23rd March.

They ALL demonstrated outstanding CARE 
values and supported each other so well in 
cheering each other on, in their behaviour 

whilst waiting and in really showing compassion 
to each other.

We had two children who received medals.  
Freddie in year 6 came 1st place for the year 6 
boys’ race. Ralphie in year 5 came in 3rd place 

for year 5 boys’ race.
Ralphie and Freddie will now be entered for 

the County Cross Country finals
later this year!



WELL DONE TO OUR LOWER SCHOOL RUNNERS
Edward, Harry, Fletcher, Luke, Freddie, Thomas R

Eleanor, Sienna, Grace, Amalie, Isla
Luca, Thomas, Eli, Freddie, Henry W, Kai
Jessica, Sophia, Mollie C, Matilda, Bobbi

We were so proud of their brilliant behaviour, 
effort and sportsmanship.



WELL DONE TO OUR UPPER SCHOOL RUNNERS
Ralphie, Leo, George, Vinnie and Connor,

Seren Lottie, Abigail, Tia Brooke,
Charlie W, Freddie, Evan, Louie, Harry, Stanley,

Annbelle, Freya, Isabelle P, Jasmine, Audrey.
We  were so proud of their brilliant behaviour, 

effort and sportsmanship.
Two circuits of Tabor High school’s enormous field was 

a very challenging distance!



Shining at Home

George has recently been attending Park 
Run in Maldon. This week he really 
pushed himself and managed to beat his 
personal best time by 54 seconds, 
completing the 2K course in 11 mins and 
4 seconds. George is really proud of this 
and so are we.



Shining at Home

Henry J in Year 4 has something to celebrate too! 
In his tennis matches against Theydon Bois he 
won both his singles and doubles matches. Well 

done Henry!

Alexander found an A3 pad and had an idea 
in mind to draw characters from a computer 
game.  He did so well, without any help and 
he worked tirelessly on it in his spare time.  

We are all really proud of his effort!



PLEASE NOTE SLIGHT AMENDMENTS TO OUR LUNCH MENUS 
Week 1 – week commencing 28th March

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.20 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

Wishing a very Happy 
Birthday 

to those who have celebrated 
their birthdays between: 

21st and 27th March 2022
Evie J, 

Mrs Maginn Berwicks 352

Priory 403

Vinehurst 469

Greystones 416



Summer Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-

Saturday 26th March: JSA Easter Event
Tuesday 29th March: Multiplication tables check parent meeting (Year 4)

Thursday 31st March: SATS parent meeting (Year 6)
Monday 18th April: bank holiday

Tuesday 19th April: return to school
Monday 2nd May: bank holiday

Wednesday 4th May: class photos
Monday 9th to Thursday 12th May: SATS week (Year 6)

Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June: half term
Monday 6th June: inset day

Wednesday 22nd to Friday 24th June: Hilltop residential trip (Year 6)
Tuesday 28th June: Maltings & NRA Induction Day 1 (Year 6)

Wednesday 29th June: Maltings & NRA Induction Day 2 (Year 6)
Thursday 30th June: GBHS Year 5 visit

Friday 1st July: inset day
Thursday 21st July: last day of term

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5 Year 5 Assembly 
Wednesday 30th March

Tuesday 29th March 
https://forms.gle/D4MX
4MnXeN1AdwQs8

Year 6 Hilltop Residential Full payment deadline 
Friday 29th April

Year 6 Secondary School Google 
Form

ASAP
https://forms.gle/kg2F2
cvB8v8TCZee8

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies Sunday 27th March
https://forms.gle/wgvyUc
jSQovrPNyu8

Deadline for replies and payments:-

https://forms.gle/D4MX4MnXeN1AdwQs8
https://forms.gle/kg2F2cvB8v8TCZee8
https://forms.gle/wgvyUcjSQovrPNyu8



